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To Whom It May Concern 

Re: Inquiry into Northern Australia Workforce Development 

The RJSA’s purpose is to address mutual goals for our member organisations that focus on 
the attraction, development and retention of new entrants and existing workers to underpin 
the prosperity of Queensland’s agricultural sector now and into the future. Our mission is to 
identify agricultural workforce needs and seek effective solutions to ensure a sustainable 
agricultural workforce for Queensland. 

Industry members of the Alliance are (in alphabetical order):  

• AgForce 
• CANEGROWERS 
• Cotton Australia 
• Growcom (representing fruit and vegetable industries) 
• Nursery & Garden Industry Queensland (NGIQ) 
• Irrigation Australia 
• Queensland Chicken Growers’ Association 
• Queensland Farmers’ Federation 
• Timber and Building Materials Association 
• Australian Prawn Farmers’ Association 
• EastAUSMilk  
Supported by the Queensland Department of Agriculture and Fisheries. 

 
RJSA also acts as the advisory role to two positions that support the industry in workforce 
development: 

- The newly appointed Industry Workforce Advisor role, who aims to provide support 
for agriculture businesses - with a particular focus on small to medium employers - by 
helping them address workforce challenges, diversify their workforces, and support 
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played a critical role in guiding the development of the plan on behalf of the sector. The 
delivery of this industry-led workforce plan will ensure there is a modern and skills 
workforce ready to meet the growth and opportunities in the agriculture industry. 
 
A copy of the publication is attached to be considered as material that can inform the inquiry 
into Northern Workforce Development.   

If you have any queries about the plan, please do not hesitate to contact Dr Diana Saunders at 
  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Chair Rural Jobs and Skills Alliance  
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